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[Abstract:] Relative to the two plaster models of proposed designs for reverse of half dollar & 
quarter dollar. 
 
Treasury Department, 
Bureau of the Mint, 
Washington, D.C. 
October 16, 1891 
 
The Superintendent, U.S. Mint, 
Philadelphia, Pa. 
 
Sir: 
 
 Referring to the two plaster models of the proposed designs for the reverse of the half-
dollar and quarter-dollar, which were received to-day, I have submitted them to the Secretary of 
the Treasury, and he agrees with me that the model with the scroll passing behind the eagle’s 
neck is preferable, and gives the eagle a more powerful appearance. So that, unless you know of 
some good reason to the contrary, we will adopt the design for the reverse, omitting the oak 
wreath and having the scroll passing behind the eagle’s neck. 
 
 I am undecided as to the leaves, and arrows. By express today I send you an olive branch 
which I obtained from the hothouse of the Agricultural Department. You will notice that the 
leaves upon this branch seem to run in pairs. But, before finally deciding as to the number of 
leaves, I would like the engraver to examine this branch, and will then leave the matter entirely 
to his judgment, and also the matter of the arrows. 
 
 I have not returned the models as yet, awaiting your wishes in the matter. 
 
 As soon as the matter of the leaves and arrows is decided by the engraver, you are 
instructed to prepare dies corresponding with the reverse, adopted in this letter. 
 
 In the box with the olive branch I send one of the original seals used by the State 
Department, simply for the information of the engraver. I would like it returned as it does not 
belong to me. 
 
 Very respectfully, 
 E.O. Leech 
 Director. 
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